
 

SOUTHEND COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

MEETING Wednesday 25th May 2022 

PRESENT 

Community Councillors:  John Bakes (Chair), Elizabeth Barbour, Pat Healey, Jimmy Umpherston, George Hanna                                            

Apologies:                         Margaret McDowall, John McDowall, Inez Ronald 

Members of Community:  Malcolm Ronald  

MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING 

The Minutes were read and accepted.  There were no matters arising. 

 

AGM 

John advised that whilst the AGM should have been held at this meeting it has now been postponed until the June Meeting to allow 

time for it to be advertised. 

 

ROADS 

It was agreed that the repairs recently carried out on the Dalsmirran road are a big improvement. 

 

POLICE REPORT 

There have been 327 calls within the local area however none were in Southend. 

 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS  

None 

 

KINTYRE MEDICAL GROUP 

Concern was expressed that there are a lot of locum doctors and it is difficult to see the same doctor twice. Wondered if there was a 

possibility of getting a permanent Doctor. John will write to the Health Board to enquire. 

 

TREASURERS REPORT 

Community Council: £39,654   Sport Field   £305 

Tangy2 Funding           £3068   Playpark:   £2521 

 

The Treasurer advised that this year’s allocation of funding from the Tangy2 Grant Scheme has now been received, it was agreed 

that we will wait until the autumn before asking for applications from groups for funding to keep it annual.  The Treasurer advised 

that £4000 had been received as funding towards the event being run by the Community Council for the Platinum Jubilee.  The 

Treasurer also advised that the 200 Club is currently £100 short off breaking even, it was agreed that we will monitor this over the 

next few months but may need to consider altering the prize money.  A notice will be put in the Church Magazine advertising it. 

 

Playpark – The Treasurer advised that following extensive communication with Playdale the Rota Bounce should be repaired and 

back this week.  We are also due a refund of £506 from Playdale 

 

COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 

No Councillor’s Present 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

All the Correspondence had been emailed other than an email received today regarding a proposed Windfarm at Glenbreakerie.  

The company would like to meet with the Community Council in the near future to provide more details of the project and John 

will contact them to arrange this. 

 

AOCB 

 Platinum Jubilee Celebrations – Elizabeth went over the events planned for the Jubilee Weekend and a Risk 

Assessment of each event was carried out. The events being run by the Community Council are the Lighting of the 

Beacon on Thursday 2nd June at 9.45pm, the Royal Afternoon Tea on Saturday 4th June 2 – 4pm and a Fun in the 

Field event on the afternoon of Sunday 5th June. 

 George advised that the ride on mower will need services shortly and will also look in the cost of getting a strimmer 

 

200 CLUB 

April  Winners      May Winners    

£30   –   Ann Gallagher    £30   -   Sandy Watson   

£10   -    Dave Cook         £10   -   Anne Love   

£10   -    Ina Semple        £10   -   Jen Ronald    

£10   -    Eric Milligan     £10  -    Ruairi Barbour    

 

 

Next Meeting will be the AGM and held in Dunaverty Hall on Wednesday 29th June 2022 at 8 pm 


